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This week’s Locky News was prepared by... 
Alison, Marilyn, and Rhain 

Lockington Planning Group 
Monday 15

th
 February 2021 

7:30 pm at Lockington Community Hall 

Aim:  Working together to promote and develop our 
community facilities. 
It is important that ALL COMMUNITY GROUPS and 
ORGANISATIONS are represented at this meeting. 
Thanks to those groups who have contacted me so far 
with the names of their reps.   
Overview: This coming meeting is where each group/
organisation or member from the community, puts forward 
projects or ideas to help Lockington develop for 
community members and encourage tourism to the 
area.  There is no set criteria for the projects that we 
propose, but it will depend on what skills that the 
volunteers who come have, as to whether every project 
proposed can be achieved.  

On the weekend of 12th March, one or two reps from 
each of the above groups will meet with the overall Rural 
Aid co-ordinator to discuss the pros and cons of the 
proposed ideas.  I will be present at all interviews to assist 
with consistency. 
From there the Lockington Planning group will be given a 
strategic plan, produced by Rural Aid, that incorporates 
these ideas and will be the basis for the 50 or so 
volunteers from all over Australia that come to our town 
for a week in September from the 19

th
 to 24th.  These 

volunteers are ‘hands on’ workers. The town will be 
responsible for providing the evening meal during this 
week.  Four organisations will be asked to provide a meal 
on one night, this will be a fund raising opportunity for 
each organisation.  The fifth meal will be at the Lockington 
Community Hotel. 
We are given funding of $90,000 towards materials to be 
used on the projects etc.  We get approx $25,000 the first 
year and the remainder over the next four years to ensure 
that projects have future funding to enable them to be 
completed.   
WEBSITE:  www.ruralaid.org.au/our-towns  
Could all community groups and organisations nominate 
at least one representative and email or text me that they 
will be in attendance.   
Wendy Sims   0427868307  or  wendys1904@gmail.com 
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. Leave items at 
our office at the Heritage Centre (through the slot).  We welcome news, 
reports and personal items, photos etc. sent in via email. Please try to 
limit file sizes to about 1000kb (1Mb). 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $8.50 incl GST (Locals), $12.50 (Non 
Locals). Contact our office re larger advertisements and prices. No charge 
for non profit organizations. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles printed in this paper are printed in good faith and in no way 
reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We 
reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 
We’ve been looking back at the development of our district 
after selector settlers began to arrive here a hundred and fifty 
years ago.  By mid-1875, east of here, the flourishing 
township of Rochester was taking shape on the Melbourne-to
-Murray main trunk railway line, and to the west was the 
growing village of Mitiamo.  Nevertheless, some of those 
early farming families must have felt very isolated, 
particularly as there were still virtually no made roads.  In an 
item published by the Melbourne Age on 21 May 1875, the 
Rochester correspondent stated that “A strong feeling 
prevails in favour of having an independent shire established, 
with Rochester as its centre.”  Some five hundred ratepayers 
had already petitioned in favour of forming the separate 
Shire, with an extent of about 700 square miles, comprising 
portions of the existing Shires of Echuca and Waranga.  
 

Nothing happened quickly but, on 11 October 1875, as 
reported by the Riverine Herald the following day, “[a] very 
numerously attended meeting was held last night at the 
Shamrock Hotel, Rochester, for the purpose of taking steps 
to separate the shire, and to form a new shire.” The following 
resolution was unanimously passed: “That in the opinion of 
this meeting, it is desirable to form a new shire at Rochester, 
consisting of portions of the Echuca and Waranga Shires, 
including the whole, or portion of the following parishes; 
Rochester West, Bonn, Nanneella, Timmering, Tongala, 
Koyuga, Kyabram, Echuca South, Diggorra, Warragamba, 
Pannoomilloo, Milloo, Pannoobamawm, Mitiamo, Wanurp, 
Bamawm, Ballendella, Corop, Carag Carag, Girgarre; and 
that a petition be signed in accordance with the 38th section 
of the Local Government [Act], in support thereof."  Lengthy 
discussion took place before the petition was “laid upon the 
table, and the meeting invited to record their names. 
Numbers waited until a very late hour, to attach their 
signatures before the meeting broke up.” 
 

It is perhaps not surprising that those responsible for 
municipal affairs in the Echuca Shire had not taken much 
account of the plains to their west and south-west at that 
time.  Another exciting prospect had come forward. The 
completion of the railway line to Echuca in 1864, had done 
much to open up the northern part of Victoria.  Now interest 
was increasing in the Riverina country across the Murray 
River.  The Riverine Herald of 19 May 1875, has an 
interesting report of the plans being made to extend the rail 
link across the river to Moama and on to Deniliquin. 
Construction was to be in the hands of a new company, 
formed principally of Victorians.  It was expected that work 
would begin at the Moama end of the line “in the course of a 
few weeks,” but a decision had yet to be made concerning 

the width of gauge to be adopted.  The line would be about 
forty-seven miles in length, and the cost was estimated at 
between £100,000 and £150,000, including rolling stock. It 
was anticipated that completion of the new line would take 
about a year.  
 

The New Year’s Day 1876 edition of the Bendigo Advertiser, 
carried a lengthy article describing “Agricultural Progress on 
the Terricks”. Whilst praising the “genuine” selectors as being 
very industrious, having cultivated the greater portion of their 
land, the writer acknowledged that those on family 
selections, of sufficient size in total to enable them to graze a 
flock of sheep to subsidise the income derived from their 
cropping activities, were in a better position than the “poor 
selector with his three hundred and twenty acres.”  He noted 
that many of these were in such “reduced circumstances” 
that, without the little extra income they had been able to 
gain by agisting sheep for a nearby “boss cockie”, ”they 
would have undoubtedly to allow their holdings to be forfeited 
or else arrange for their disposal to squatters at the end of 
three years, the period for which they are compelled to hold 
their land.”  
 

It was felt that the 1875-76 season having been more 
favourable than the last, had boosted the hopes of the 
selectors and they were delighted with the yields they had 
obtained from the current crop.  The only difficulty 
encountered had been “a scarcity of labour.  However, the 
introduction of reaping machines has saved many a farmer 
his crop. Dozens of threshing machines have been hard at 
work during the past week or two.” 
 

The article went on to state: - “There has been no scarcity of 
water, and it is exceedingly fortunate for some of the 
selectors away from the creeks, who have not had time to 
form waterholes, that the season has been such a wet one. A 
drought would play sad havoc with the selectors' sheep, in 
places where water is not easily obtained or even retained 
after holes are excavated, through the porous nature of the 
ground. Well-sinking has been commenced in various 
localities, and, with very few exceptions, water has been 
struck in large quantities in the drifts at no great depths.” The 
other great shortage was one of trees, “The scarcity of timber 
on the plains is a great drawback to the selectors, as they 
have to travel long distances to secure posts for fencing.  For 
miles along the roads not a tree of any description is to be 
met with.” 
 
‘Bye until next time, 
Marg O’Brien. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

 
 
 

Currently being delivered by 
Intereach Aged Care Services 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 
7th February - Rochester 9am 

Lockington - 11.15am 
 

14th February - ELMORE 
Combined service 
with AGM to follow 

 

St James 
Community Church 

 

 

Uniting 
Church 
Bamawm  

 
 
 
 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 

8:00am Mass 
 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

Every Sunday - 12 noon Latin Mass 

 
 
 
 
1John c1 v 14   
 
And the Word became flesh and 
dwelt among us, and we beheld His 
glory, the glory as of the only 
begotten of the Father full of grace 
and truth. 

COVID19 and Churches 
 

Please check 
with your church, 

as to service times 
and structures 

Contacts:  
Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Rev. Anthony Stones 
on 0437 696 561 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church Cluster 

 

Northern Rivers Uniting Church 
Cluster extends to you a warm 
welcome to: 
 

February 7 - 10.00am 
Combined Cluster service in 
Bamawm Uniting Church. 
 

February 14 - 10.00am 
Combined Cluster service in 
Rochester Uniting Church. 
 

February 21 – 10.00am 
Combined Cluster service in 
Elmore Uniting Church. 
 

February 28 – 10.00am 
Combined Cluster service in 
Tongala Uniting Church. 
 

The services will be ‘Zoomed’ for 
those who physically cannot 
attend. Connection is the same as 
during the virus, but details can be 
obtained from 
 

Graeme Haines 
0427 862 355 

Or 
Beryl Marshall 
0428 862 353 

 

Rally or not this year? 
 

People are beginning to ask 
if Lockington & District 

Living Heritage Complex 
are holding a rally 
on April 24 & 25. 

The Committee will meet 
on Monday, February 15 
when we hope we can be 

more positive as to whether 
it should go ahead or not. 

The decision will be published 
as soon as a definite decision 

is made. 

Want to help the Mental 
Health of your 

Community? 

Places for the two day Mental Health 
First Aid training course provided by 
Campaspe Primary Care Partnership 
will be prioritised for local community 
members and rural organisations 
that work with farming communities. 

The training will take place at the 
Echuca Regional Health Education 
Hub, on Thursday 25

th
 and Tuesday 

30
th
 March, 2021. It will be facilitated 

by Ruth Turpin, Mental Health First 
Aid Accredited Master Instructor. 

The training will prove extremely 
beneficial for people who want to 
support family, friends or colleagues 
with mental health problems. They 
will be able to identify possible risk 
factors, recognise symptoms for 
these illnesses, gain knowledge 
around available treatments and 
resources, and know how to take 
appropriate action when crisis 
situations arise. 

Lunch & workbook included. 

Bookings are essential for this free 
course –please RSVP by Monday 
15th March, 2021 to : 

Beck Crawford –Campaspe PCP on 
5484 4485 

Email: 
administration@campaspepcp.com.au 

OVER 60?  
ARE YOU INTERESTED?  

CARPET BOWLS, CARD GAMES, 
BOARD GAMES,  

LUNCHEONS WITH A SPEAKER 
OR OUTINGS TO  

PLACES OF INTEREST   

WE would like to hear from you and 
see you at the meeting.   

Lockington District Senior Citizens   
Meeting will be held at the 

Community Centre  
Monday February 15

th
 at 1.15pm  

Bev Brereton  President 

Lockington Playgroup 

Hi everyone   

Just a reminder as you plan your 

week ahead that playgroup is on 

Wednesdays this year   

Looking forward to welcoming 

everyone back for our first session 

this coming Wednesday 3rd of 

February. 

⭐ New families are always welcome! ⭐ 

LOCKINGTON GOLF CLUB 

The re-scheduled Annual General 
Meeting of the Lockington Golf Club 

will be held on  

Monday 8
th

 February at 8pm,  

at the Clubhouse. 

If the meeting needs to be re-located 
due to hot weather, members will be 

notified by text message. 

Any enquiries, please contact   

Matt Baulch on 0400 445 582. 

mailto:administration@campaspepcp.com.au


ISSUE #908 - February 5, 2021 

 

Page 4  

 

Diamond Anniversary (60 years) 

Long time Bamawm residents 

Val and Keith Jeffreys 

Married at St Andrews church, Colac 

18
th
 February 1961 

4 children, 7 grand children  
and 4 great grand children 

 Young, innocent and care free Older and wiser 

THANK YOU GWEN 
 

The Lockington Community would like to extend it’s thanks to Gwen Fiedler 
for her work as a Justice of the Peace in Victoria over the last 37 years. 

Gwen retired as a JP this month.  Gwen was sworn in as a Justice of the 
Peace in September 1983 in Echuca.  Since that time Gwen has served her 
community in a professional yet personal manner.   

When asked what being a JP meant to her, Gwen replied: ‘meeting so 
many friendly people from a variety of different cultures and backgrounds 
over the years.  It has been a very rewarding job, demanding at times, but 
the overall satisfaction of helping in the community has made it worthwhile.’  

The needs of the community have changed over the years.  In the 
beginning, for community events to have a liquor licence, they first had to 
have a permit signed by a JP.  Gwen travelled to the homes of elderly or 
incapacitated people when they were unable to drive to Lockington to meet 
her.  We thank Gwen for her service to the Lockington Community. 

We were pleased with the entries received for our first year of having a Christmas Lights Competition. 
There were some great displays around town and in fact the wider district area. 

 
Congratulations to all our winners, 

and thank you to all who entered and voted. 
We look forward to running this competition 

again next year, 
so start planning your lights displays now! 

 
Our winning entries were… 

First (right) 
Winning $100 Locky Dollars 

AND 
a photo shoot with Vin Jarrod 

(Noomlight Media) 
Toni Hardess 

 
 

Second (left) 
Winning $50 Locky Dollars 

Leanne Pentreath 

Third (right) 
Winning $30 Locky Dollars 
Leanne and Max McInnes 
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We had a great response to our photo competition, 

photos that represent life in and around Lockington. 

We received 87 photo entries, and it wasn’t an easy job deciding on a winner, 

which will grace the front page of our New Community Directory. 

Our judges… 

Former Lockington local and media personality, Brad McEwan 

Long time (extended area) local and photographer, Sam Shotton 

Former Lockington resident and current Campaspe Shire Mayor, Chrissy Weller 
 

We would like to thank everyone who sent in photos, as well as our three judges. 

The winning photo was from Bridie Boyle, a reasonably new local, 

who loves taking photos of her new home town 

and sharing with our local community and her Facebook connections.  

Bridie has contributed photos to The Locky News on a few occasions already, 

and we look forward to seeing more from her. 

 

Keep taking your wonderful photos, and sharing your love of the great community in which we live. 

More of this year’s competition entries will be published in our next edition, and we will hopefully 

be getting some calendars printed with “the best of…” 
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Do you enjoy reading 

our FREE Locky News? 
Please keep in mind that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 

 
 

Please drop a donation 
in one of our tins around town. 

 
 

Donation Tins are located at… 
 

Giddings Co 
Helen’s Takeaway 

Lockington District Business Centre 

Campaspe Shire Council News 

Community satisfaction survey 
The annual Local Government Community Satisfaction 
Survey started on 28 January and will continue into 
March. Randomly selected households may receive a call 
during this time from an independent market research 
agency, National Field Services. The official survey has 
been designed to assess the performance of Campaspe 
Shire Council across a range of measures to identify ways 
to provide improved or more effective service delivery to 
residents. Individual details and responses are 
confidential. We appreciate residents taking the time to 
assist us with your valuable feedback. 
 

COVID financial support 
Financial support options to assist ratepayers, residents, 
businesses and community groups in response to the 
coronavirus pandemic are available on Council’s website 
via dedicated webpage  
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidfinance  
 
Creative Active Recovery Grant 
This one-off grant program is now open, providing a 
maximum of $5,000 to support businesses, community 
groups or individuals delivery activities or projects before 
30 June to support COVID-19 recovery. 
Full details at webpage www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/
covidgrant 
 

Street tree planting  
Council’s Street Tree Planting Program will see a number 
of new trees planted in nature strips, parks and gardens 
across the shire. Expressions of interest are now open 
and will close at the end of February. To request a new 
street tree, or to replace an existing tree, lodge an online 
application through Council’s website, visit a customer 
service centre or call 1300 666 535. 

 

Youth Advisory Group (YAG) 
Young people aged 12 to 25 from across the Campaspe 
Shire are invited to apply to join the current YAG.  The 
group provides young people with opportunities to work 
closely with staff and councillors, advocate for youth 
affairs, add their input to projects and developments and 
provide a youth voice for young people across Campaspe. 
Applications are available on Council’s website and close 
Friday 26 February.  For further information, contact 
Community Programs Officer, Ben Hearn on 54 812200 or 
yag@campaspe.vic.gov.au 
 

Order a green bin and save 
Did you know that by ordering a green bin service in 
township areas, you receive a reduced charge for your 
kerbside waste bin?  If you have the medium (140 litre) 
red bin, ordering a green bin means you will pay $10 
LESS on your annual waste charges. If you have the 
smallest (80 litre) red bin, ordering a green bin means you 
will only pay $5 more on your annual waste charges. To 
order a green bin and get a choice of free food scrap 
caddy, visit Council’s website www.campaspe.vic.gov.au 
or call 1300 666 535. 
 

Immunisations 
Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 
By appointment only 
Ph: 1300 666 535 
Monday, 22 March 
11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults 
Refer to Council website for more info. 
 
 Lockington 

Swimming Pool 

Now Open 

3pm - 7pm 

Daily 

 

Billy’s Greatest Shave 
 

I'm taking part in the World's Greatest 
Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation! I'm 
on a mission to shave the world from 
blood cancer.  Please sponsor me to give 
families facing blood cancer the 
emotional and practical support they 
need. You'll also fund vital research to help more people 
survive blood cancers, while improving their quality of life.  
Every day another 47 Australians are diagnosed with a blood 
cancer. That's one Aussie every 31 minutes. Although 
research is improving survival, sadly an Australian loses their 
life to blood cancer every two hours.  Will you help by 
sponsoring me? 
 

 
 
Left - Billy has been growing his hair 
for over 12months for the shave. He's 
all set for the chop on the 12th March. 
 

Please donate via 
www.leukaemiafoundation.org.au 

And donate to William Forster 

http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidfinance
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant
mailto:yag@campaspe.vic.gov.au
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/?fbclid=IwAR2VV0q2jiO2UjWSB-b6wPv-cq9JaQi5dj7dnfaG0KmJc0-1HGqfTnhX-CE
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion: 

John Van Den Bosch 0417 999 144 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer : Phillip Cunnington 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire contact... 
Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:00 pm 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
 

HOURS: 8.30am to 4.30pm Mon-Fri 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctors Tuesday 9.30am-4.30pm 

Allied Health by appointment 
 

 

Phone 
5486 2544 

 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & permanent resi-
dential aged care 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 

For further information contact: 
 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street, Tongala, Vic. 3621 

Phone:  03 5859 0800 
Email: admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au 

“Care in the friendly town” 

RETAIL 

mailto:admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au
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Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 

 Insurance Protection 

 Superannuation Solutions 

 Investment Strategy 

 Retirement Planning 

 Centrelink Benefits to Offset                          

                                     Your Retirement Savings 
 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
Open 7 days 

Mon & Tues 9:00am - 6:30pm 
Wed & Thurs 9:00am - 7:30pm 

Fri & Sat 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

 

Kleer 
Water 

Deliveries 
 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
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Funded from 
Parliamentary Budget 

 
 
 

Lions Youth Of The Year 
 
 
 

 
Our local and district youth are encouraged 

to enter this quest. 
If you are currently in years 10, 11 or 12 

and are under 19 years of age 
as at 30

th
 June 2021, 

you are eligible 
It is a great opportunity 

to improve your general status and skills base. 
Local level club judging will be conducted 

in February 2021 
on a date yet to be fixed. 

Please give it a go, 
and express your intention to compete ASAP. 

 
Contacts: 

 
Margaret Dowie     0427 795 576 
David Hammond     0438 868 216 

Bill Roberts     Co-ordinator   

 

Go for Gold 
in a Marigold 

Similar to saffron, marigolds are often used to add 
bright colour and decoration to food and are often 
referred to as the “poor man’s saffron”. They 
generally have a mild citrusy or subtle spicy taste. 
The petals are often used in salads, stir fries or 
quiche and also brighten ice cubes and go well in 
smoothies. In Pakistan, marigolds are used to dye 
cloth and are used for harvest festivals in garlands.  

 

With recent rain, and some cooler weather 

forecast for the next few days across District 

20, why not take the opportunity to have 

another clean up around your property. Look 

for items that may have dried out during the 

hotter days, and could now pose a fire risk to 

your home or business. 
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Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 22 March 
11.30am – 12noon 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 16th February 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Leigh Pentreath  
For all your carpentry needs 

M- 0417 998 330 
pennosrenos@gmail.com 
Instagram - pennosrenos 

Locky Cottage 

Accommodation 
 
 

8 Lucas Cres 
Lockington. 3563 

 
 
 
 

3 bedroom cottage with 2 Queen 
beds and 2 singles, plus a fold 
out bed. 
Located in the middle of Lockington, 
an easy walk to… Pub, 
Supermarket, Heritage centre, bowls 
club and swimming pool etc. NBN 
connected. 
Price: $80 night for 1 or 2 people. 
$20 per night for extras, up to six 
people. 
No smoking in the house but allowed 
in the yard. 

Please phone/text 
Sue on 0447 577 774 

or email 
grandkids4us3@outlook.com 

 
Lockington Community Hotel 

Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

 
Lockington Pony Club 

AGM 
 

To be held 
Saturday 13th of March 2021 

2pm 
at the Scurrah Rec Reserve 

(Pony Grounds) 
Corner of Dullard Rd 

and Strathallen Rd, Lockington. 
 

All welcome 

 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Broadacre Spraying 
 Paddock Slashing 
 Wet Tractor Hire 

 

Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email 
mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

mailto:pennosrenos@gmail.com
mailto:grandkids4us3@outlook.com
mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

 

 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Phil Serra:   0400 572 901 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

SAM ELLIS 
SHEEP PREG SCANNING 

Ph 0427 585 320 
sam.ellis30@yahoo.com.au 

RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 
Bamawn & Rochester Area. 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

Contact:- Brock Fletcher 
0429310335 

Trent Storm 0428262991 
Dairy & Exports – Alan Mitchell 

0427562590 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

 
Specialists in Commercial 

and Residential Works  
including: 

 
Shower  Screens & repairs, Security Doors, 

Glass Splashbacks, Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, 
Pergola Enclosures, Windows & Doors. 

All glass repairs. 
 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 

Phone: 5480 6694 
18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 

www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 

• Windows     • Security Doors    

• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  

• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 

• Splash Backs 

• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equipment 
FREE Pickup and 
Delivery service in 

the Rochester/
Lockington area. 

Call Glen Viney today 
0428 110 071 for a FREE 

no obligation quote. 

TRADE 

mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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Proudly Sponsored by… 
Fosterville Gold Mine Community Grants Program 

 
A5 (half A4) size, 20 pages, 

and printed in COLOUR! 
Also available online 

 

Too many locals ask questions like… 
 

Who can I get for ? 
Who is our local ? 

Where can I get a ? 
 

We want to support our local businesses, and offer advertising at very much subsidised rates. 
A once off $10 per advertising space (6cm wide x 4.5cm high) 

This charge covers inclusion in 1000 hard copy booklets plus online publication 
 

No matter what you do, or what you sell, we want your local business in our directory. 
 

It’s not too late… 

 
please send your adverts to Alison ASAP 

Preferably by email to lockynews@bigpond.com 

Victorian government must pay to help  
Murray River renaissance demands Walsh 

 

The Nationals leader and Member for Murray Plains, 
Peter Walsh, said the end of the “bridge blockade 
insanity” has finally reunited twin towns the length of the 
Murray River. 

Mr Walsh said that means the devastated tourism industry 
can now launch an urgent Murray River renaissance to try 
and repair the extensive damage caused by the Andrews 
Labor government’s kneejerk border closure on New 
Year’s Eve. 

He said you could not have orchestrated a better 
campaign to more totally damage the regional river 
economy than to cause a blind panic on New Year’s Eve 
and then stretch it out to the end of the tourism industry’s 
peak summer period. 

“Daniel Andrews did not even have the guts to front up to 
those TV cameras he loves so much and let regional 
Victoria know it was back in business and that its 
paralysing bridge blockades had been shut down,” Mr 
Walsh said. 

“No, we had to pick all that up second hand,” he said. 

“In the end I went out to one of the roadblocks myself and 
asked the officers on duty did they know if anything was 
happening and they were able to tell me what time the 
roadblocks would end; and the dismantling would begin. 

“It was a slap in the face for the Victorians paying the biggest price 
for the Daniel Andrews style of mismanagement.” 

Mr Walsh said communities along the river were now 
working around the clock to introduce emergency 
recovery plans to repair the damage. 

“So long as Melbourne was up and running; Daniel 
Andrews seemed content to leave river communities cut 
in half,” Mr Walsh said. 

“Now we face the long road back; and in many cases, 
both sides of the river, much of what has been lost will be 
almost impossible to replace,” he said. 

“It was good of the Premier to wait until the last days of 
the peak season for the regional tourism industry to finally 
decide enough was enough and bring the blockade farce 
to a closure.” 

Mr Walsh said now the urgency is getting the message 
out to people the twin towns along the river are good to 
go; and to try and rebuild confidence in the region 
as a destination. 

He said there is no question the brand has been damaged 
but added there was a lot of work being done urgently 
behind the scenes; and there was still plenty of optimism 
and determination to correct the damage done. 

“Tourism and business groups have already put together 
powerful marketing campaigns and my office is working 
with other segments of the tourism industry to try and 
raise even more funds – but to give the Murray River 
renaissance the biggest bang for its bucks really needs 
the Victorian government that caused all the trouble in the 
first place to now put its hand in its seemingly bottomless 
hip pocket and invest in the industry’s future.” 
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Rochester Basketball Association 

Registration A0006773N 
rochesterbasketballassociation@gmail.com  

 
President: Michael Haisman 0438 841 622 
Vice President: Carly Powles 0439 841 360 
Secretary: Meagan Keating 0428 132 031 

Treasurer: Ellie Trist 0403 300 520 

 
 
 

 
Rochester to Host! 
 
The Rochester Basketball Challenge has officially been launched.  The event will take place on 13th & 
14th February.  Matches will be held in Rochester, Echuca and Kyabram.   
 
In as far back as the history books go there is no record of Rochy conducting a basketball 
tournament.  “It’s always something the big towns have done”, said President Michael Haisman. 
 
With many tournaments cancelled and other associations not able to orgnaise for different reasons, 
the Rochy team decided to take it into their own hands.  “Why don’t we conduct a tournament, set a 
date, get some teams and work from there” was the suggestion by Vice President Carly Powles and 
that is what the team has gone about and done. 
 
“We have teams coming from Wagga Wagga, Deniliquin, Echuca, Euroa and Cobram.  Not to mention 
our seven teams”, said Carly.  “Our players and coaches work hard and we wanted them to be able 
to play more than one tournament”, she said.   
 
Rochester teams participated in the Bendigo ‘Fur Life Vet” Junior Classic last weekend.  “We were 
really happy with the way our teams particiapted.  We are excited now for our home tournament”, 
said Luke Carnegie squad coordinator.   
 
With 35 teams registered for the event we will see over 500 people come into the region including 
coaches, maanagers, referees, players and families.  “Anything we can do to support our region, 
whilst showcasing our great assets like the silos and the Rochester Sports Museum we are excited 
about,” said Michael.  “We are also excited to give our volunteers an insight into the challenges and 
successes involved with conducting a tournament.  But by far there will be no better signht than 
seeing our kids on court!” 
 
Rochester Basketball Challenge 
Saturday 13th February & Sunday 14th February 
 

Chemmart Under 18 Girls 

Hot'N'Cold Plumbing & Gasfitting Under 18 Boys 

WokanMel Pastoral Under 16 Girls 

Kits Kafe Under 16 Boys 

Mundie Constructions Under 14 Girls 

Nichol Trading Under 14 Boys 

Rochester Mitre10 Under 12 Boys 

Pictured right… 

Cooper & Nick Mitchell with Will Hann. 

 

(Other Locky reps include 

Ela & Jed Carnegie, Kasey Stone) 

mailto:rochesterbasketballassociation@gmail.com
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Lockington Bowls Club  

 

Report:  January 21. 

There has been action aplenty on the 
greens this past week. Social bowls, Barefoot bowls, Intra
-club pennant and CVBD Pennant.  
 
At the Tuesday social bowls the women played Triples 
with a good roll-up. The winning trio included Mary 
Thomas, Lois Chugg and Phyllis MacFarlane (s) in a 
combined effort.  
 
On Tuesday the club held the first of a three week series 
of Barefoot Bowls. This event attracted 42 players with 
some hidden talent emerging from the night. The winning 
team comprised John van den Bosch, Marcus DiAngri, 
Graeme Wood (s) 2 wins plus 12 shots on a countback 
from Phillip Cunnington, Richard Lyons, Warren Jones 
(s) +12 shots. Other two game winners were Jeff Carnie 
(s), Tom Scurrah and John Alexander (the great) +11;   
Bill Musgrove (s) Lincoln and Tyson Brothers +10 along 
with Leon Laffy, Terry Malone, John "Lefty" Wright (s) +5. 
A tremendous night and thanks to Bev Brereton and Joy 
Weller for organising the cards along with Russell 
Shawcross and Brian Kinnane for manning the barbeque - 
a delight to eat. 
 
Teams travelled to Elmore for the weekly Sixty & Over 
competition. Three local teams won all three games to 
make the Roll to the Yardstick. Graham Turner, Kevin 
Humbert, Ian Johnson and Andy Harris finished with 5 in 
the area to be Runners Up to the Tongala rink with 6 in 
the yardstick.   
 
The women returned to the intra-club Pennant on Friday 
with some near perfect bowling on display. The results 
were Waratah (Annette Brereton (s)  d. Banksia (Pauline 
Humbert (s) 19-17 in a tight contest. The other game was 
a clear-cut victory for Bottle Brush (Phyllis MacFarlane (s) 
d. Grevillea (Lois Chugg (s) 22-12). The ladder positions 
have Waratah 20pts +11 shots ahead of Bottle Brush 
12, +6 followed by Grevillia 12, +5 and Banksia 12, minus 
19). Two rounds remaining before the final play-off. 
 
In the latest round of CVBD Week-end Pennant we had 
both division Three and Four record victories. Division 
Three accounted for the visiting Elmore combination for 
the early 9.00am start to beat the heat! All rinks were up 
to score a 59-41 win. (Ian Johnson d. K Brooks 20-14; 
Ray Hanson d. W Goodear 22-11; Russell Shawcross d. 
C Williams 17-16). In the Division Four match against City 
of Echuca the result was in doubt right up until the final 
bowl. With two rinks finished and scores level, the Ken 
Main - John Simpson game resulted in a real heart -
stopper. Main was fortunate to pick up two shots on the 
second last end to lead 19-17. On the final end there were 
at least eight bowls within the yardstick and there was 
some doubt as to which team held the shot?   When the 
final bowl was delivered it was revealed that Lockington 
held the one shot to win the game 20-17 and the overall 
result was a closely fought 58-55 win. (Ken Main d. J 
Simpson 20-17; Frank Chugg d. G Kerr 21-18; Kalvin 
Stout lost to J Blair 17-20). Division Three are holding 
down third position on the CVBD Pennant ladder while 
Division Four are in fourth position and only three rounds 
remaining.  
 
 

In the CVBD Midweek Pennant the results were Tongala 
d. City of Echuca Blue 58-47; Mathoura Blue d. Ky Valley 
View 79-39; Moama Green d. Elmore 77-58; Moama Red 
d. City of Echuca White 79-39; Mathoura Red d. Rich 
River 65-47).  
 
The Friday night barbeque and practice session was well 
attended with Russell Shawcross winning the lucky 
members draw.  
 
The club will hold the popular Cunnington Cup 2x4x2 
Mixed Pairs tournament on Sunday 7th February to start 
at 1.00pm. Contact Chris Sewart 5486 2607 or Lorraine 
Appleby 0427 802 569 for details. The field is filling fast!   
 
On Tuesday 16th February the club will hold the annual 
Twilight Mixed Fours commencing at 5.00pm. Contact 
Lorraine Appleby 0427 802 569 or Annie Haines        
5486 8220 for entries.   

Every Tuesday Evening 
7.00pm to book in for a 7.30pm start. 

Individuals, Families or Groups 
most welcome. 

 
$7.00 per Player (Supper provided) 
Just drop in, for more information, 

or to book your place. 
 

Contact:  
Ray – 0435 991 865 or Brian – 0418 590 389 

 

LOCKINGTON BOWLS CLUB 
SOCIAL BOWLS 

  

Every Wednesday and Friday at 2PM 
(weather permitting) 

 

Come along and join in a Social Roll-up. 
Social distancing applies. 

 

(This replaces Scrounge 
at 1PM on Wednesday) 
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MONDAYS 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N Club  
    6.30 pm - Bush Nursing Centre  
    (Activities Room) 

 Senior Citizens Games 10:00 am 
    Bowls and Cards  
 
TUESDAYS 

 Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Ladies Social Bowls 
     Names by 9.45 am - start 10.00 am 

 Men’s Social Scrounge 1pm 
WEDNESDAYS  

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Massage with Anita. 
      Phone 5486    2544 for appointment. 

  Tai Chi  
    5:30- 6:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    9:30am -  11:30am 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tammy Norman 0411 056 765  
  
THURSDAYS  
 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 5480 6701  

 Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 
 
FRIDAYS 

 Men’s Bowls practice 4:30pm 
     BBQ Tea to follow 
 
SATURDAYS  

  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

 

February 
 
THURSDAY 4TH 
Landcare Meeting 
7:00pm at Lockington Hotel 
 
SUNDAY 7TH 
Pine Grove Gun Club 
Simulated Field & Game 
 
MONDAY 8TH 
Lockington Golf Club AGM 
8:00 pm at the Clubhouse 
 
WEDNESDAY 10TH 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm at Heritage Complex 
 
THURSDAY 11TH 
Milloo CWA 
10:00am at Milloo Hall 
 
FRIDAY 12TH 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm at Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
SATURDAY 13TH 
Lockington Pony Club rally 
Contact Christine Buckley 
for Information 0400 576 767 
 
MONDAY 15TH 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00 am (earlier if possible please) 
 
Community Planning Meeting 
7:30pm at Lockington Community Hall 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
1:15pm at Community Centre 
 
Heritage Complex meeting 
7:30pm at the complex 
 
TUESDAY 16TH 
Well women’s clinic 
For appts/enquiries 
ring 54862544 
 

Wednesday 17th 
Action Club Activity Night 
at Club Rooms 
Ph: 0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 for details 
 
Monday 22 
Bamawm CWA 10:00am 
Bamawm Community Social Centre 
 
Wednesday 24th 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm Herigage Centre 
 

March 
 
Monday 1 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00 am (earlier if possible please) 
 
FRIDAY 12TH 
“Billy” Forster’s Head Shave 
Details to follow… 
 
SATURDAY 13 
Lockington Pony Club AGM 
2pm at the Scurrah Recreation 
Reserve (Pony Club Grounds) cnr 
Dullard and Strathallan Roads, 
Lockington.  All welcome 
 
MONDAY 22ND 
Immunisation Session 
11:30am to 12 noon at Bush Nursing Centre 
By appointment only 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 
 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

We have reverted 
to pre-COVID 

calendar details 
for all groups. 
Please check 

that details are correct 
and advise us of any changes. 

 
Email lockynews@bigpond.com 

 
Thank you 

Alison (Editor) 


